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PLANNED GRAZING TAKES EXPERIENCE 
            In a recent presentation, Jim Gerrish, Missouri Grazing Specialist was asked about the most common 
mistakes in rotational grazing.  His answer was not surprising: “Grazing pastures too short and returning too 
soon.” 
            Every pasture manager has made the mistake of overgrazing a paddock or more at some point. Slow 
spring grass growth, like this past spring, and mid- to- late-summer dry spells are difficult to handle. Grazing 
pastures too short is hard to avoid without preplanning and the willingness to adjust management on the fly. 
            Reading material abounds dedicated to grazing system movement plans from paddock to paddock.  The 
“take half of the dry matter, leave half” adage remains a popular foundation for acceptable pasture management; 
actual height to trigger a move will depend on forage species. Though overgrazing is a somewhat abstract term, 
we all know what it looks like. We also know that the consequences of grazing pastures too short are long lasting. 
            Removing too much of the photosynthetic factory (leaves) severely limits the plant’s ability to recover and 
regrow. It also sets the stage for another round of overgrazing the next time through the rotation. 
            Some plant species keep their carbohydrate reserves in structures below ground; others keep them in the 
lower one-third of the canopy.  Removing or depleting these storage structures limits the plant’s capacity to 
generate new tillers and persist long term. 
            Weeds gain the advantage when overgrazing occurs. Slowed plant growth and more exposed soil create 
the opportunity for higher populations of undesirable weed species. 
            Research studies show that overgrazed pastures result in plants that have fewer roots and a shallower root 
mass. This limits the plant’s ability to take up both water and nutrients, especially during periods of dry weather.  
            Overgrazing exposes the soil surface, allowing for a higher degree of runoff, less water infiltration, more 
soil erosion, and elevated levels of evaporation. Adequate forage cover intercepts raindrops, which slows impact 
at the soil interface and enhances water infiltration.  This is especially true for our silty clay loam soils in 
Southeast Nebraska with slow water intake rates. 
            Animal performance suffers as forage intake declines when pastures are overgrazed. Gain can be impacted 
both short and long term if pastures are not given an adequate recovery period after being 
overgrazed.  Overgrazing pastures, especially during periods of dry weather when carrying capacity is pushed to 
the limit is a common occurrence. Often it happens before realizing the damage has occurred.  There are proven 
steps that can be taken to keep overgrazing to a minimum or eliminate the problem all together. 
            Pasture forage may need to be supplemented by using stored feed while grazing or in drylot.  In extreme 
cases, livestock might need to be pulled off pastures until adequate recovery occurs. Another option is to plant 
some annual forage in strategic locations to relieve pressure on pasture acres.  Overgrazing still remains the single 
biggest mistake in forage-livestock systems. 
            For more information e-mail Paul C Hay at phay1@unl.edu, call 402-223-1384, or visit the News Column University of 
Nebraska Extension local Website: gage.unl.edu, Twitter:@Cloverhay  
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